
 
 
From: Foi Enquiries  
Sent: 03 October 2019 13:35 
 
Subject: FOI-19-1212 - School Places 
 
 
Thank you for your information request of 6 September 2019.  Aberdeen City Council (ACC) has 
completed the necessary search for the information requested. Our response is now detailed below. 
 
Number of out of places offered in 2019 to pupils starting S1 at the Grammar school who did not 
live in zone. 
17 
 
I am requesting the priority category these out of zone requests fall under. 
Priority 2 = 11 
Priority 3 = 6 
Priority 4 = 0 
 
I am requesting the number of places offered to children who did not attend feeder schools and 
do not live in the catchment area. 
17 
 
I am also requesting the country of birth of the pupils offered out of zone places for s1 at the 
Grammar school in 2019. 
We do not have a record of this information. 
 
We are unable to provide you with information on country of birth of the pupils offered out of zone 
places for s1 at the Grammar school in 2019, as it is not held by ACC.  In order to comply with our 
obligations under the terms of Section 17 of the FOISA, we hereby gives notice that this information 
is not held by us. 
 
 
INFORMATION ABOUT THE HANDLING OF YOUR REQUEST 
 
We handled your request for information in accordance with the provisions of the Freedom of 
Information (Scotland) Act 2002. Please refer to the attached PDF for more information about your 
rights under FOISA. 
 
We hope this helps with your request.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 

Tomina Egbuson | Access to Information Officer 
Aberdeen City Council | Access to Information Team | Customer Feedback 
|Customer 
Marischal College |Business Hub 6,  1st Floor | Broad Street | Aberdeen | AB10 
1AB 
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